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MR. UTZ: Case 4359.

MR. HATCH: Case 4359.

Petroleum Corporation for an unorthodox gas well 10cation,'

.Eddy County, New Mexico.

MR. BUELL: 'For Pan AmericangPetroleum Company, Guy

¥. Buell.

~. MR. MORRIS: Mr:-Examiner,’I}m‘kichard.Morris,
of Montgomery, Federici,
Fe, a?pearlng ‘on behalf of” Marathon 011 Company.

MR. LOSEm. Mr. Examiner »J Lose ;Arte51a,

éppearing,on behalf of the Yates Petroleum Co;po ticn:

MR. BUELL: We have one witﬁess, Mr. Examiner.
Mr; Hosford.
MR. Ufz: Stand and be sworﬁ. ; e
(Wltness sworn)

(Appllcant s Exhlblt 1 marked
for ldentlftcatlon)

PATRICK E. HOSFORD,

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examlned and testified as followq-

DIRECT FXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

0 My . Hosford, would you state your complete name,

by whom you are employed, and in what location and in what

capacity, please, sir.

Application of Pan American

Andrews, Hahﬁahé‘and Morris, Santa

et
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t g x A Patrick E. Hosford, employed by Pan American
. . : Petroléum Company in. Fort Worth, Texas as a staff engineer.
»‘ L. ‘.! R . ) ) a
! o _ ~Q  Mr, Hosford, you've testified before this
- < Commission on previous occasions and your qualifications as
] ;, B - , , S _ ’ -
' R : a petroleum engineer are a matter of public record, are they
A R not?
: .;"E . )
| A Yes, they are.
’ﬂ? ' o MR. BUELL: Any guestions, Mr. Examiner?
) MR. UTZ: No, sir.
;‘é;; 0 (By Mr. Buell) TIn connection with your testimony in
3 , %Q this case, Mr. Hosford, would vou look first at what has been
§ g o ‘ ' £
- im _identified as Pan American's Exhibit No. 1. What is that
LN iy ‘exhibit?
- R :
E;; ‘:15“ A Exhibit N6. 1 is 'a structure map contoured on top
- »?»7 of the Atoka Penn Coirelative Marker thét Pan American uses,

) ;"‘ v‘ . . - S - = . . ..,.;r",. N - B SR . N e S e D
3 i‘ showing a major portion of the Atoka Penn gas pool in Eddy .
-

2 . County, New Mexico.
,_ L _
z; y i £ ) N
5'“ : v;“ Q How have you identified the wells of interest in
—-. T“ b *? -
[ : ‘this particular area?
s
‘ T A The Atoka Penn wells are identified by orange circles.
- These are producing wells.
¥ : . ‘
: 0 As well as some that have been produced and been
. abandone@d?
- ' A Yes, sir.
| o) How have you identified the proposed location of our
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new well to this unit?
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. A " If we had any idea that water influx would have been
~ a cohtributing factor to a well's performance in this
' reservoir, we sure woﬁld'haVé.
t Q  Are there other grandfather wells in this pool that
- ‘p , are off-pattern? )
. A Yes, sir, there appears to be several granﬁfather
vj} - wells. One appeared in Section 14 drilled in 1957, It's.
E s a standard of Texss é&érest. And here appears to bé oné in ‘ B
';é . ~ Section 15, completlon date 1n.'58. However, it éppears to
'iE be a standard well drilied about the same location as our
ey Flint gas unit.
: - Q  Has the CommiSsion prgvious}y.grgpted an unorthodox
: j}L location in this gas weli?
- A Yeés, sirc. Thexe have been»prev1ous unorthedox ]
= 1ocations”approved,
B 0 some Ui b"“m-;cngllvnﬂ- their allowable? N
: . L ; a Yes, sir. There are two that do have penalized
- allowables. One with a seventy-five per cent allowable and " -
-E one with a seventy ‘nine per cent allowable
{ Q All right. What has happened to our Flint gas
- unit No. 1 that causes us to desire this unorthodox location?
-: MR. UTZ: Which wells were those pehalized?
| THE WITNESS: One is the Marathon 0Oil Guy F. Nickerson,
- A Well No. 1.

0 (By Mr. Buell) Is that Marathon?,
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A ves, sir, 1oca£éd in Section 30, 18 South, 28 Fast.
It has a seventy-five per cent acreage factor.

MR. UTZ: gection 30?2

THE WITNESS: section 30l It's not on this map.
It's on the edge of the map. over ‘here (indicating) .

And we do have one posted on thlS map- in Section 15. It's
the Standardrof Texas, paul Terry Well No. 2 located in éection
15, 18 South, 28 East; 1t does carry a .79 allowable.

MR, UTZ: Thank you. ':

THE WIfNESS: 1 might also point out that there is
another off-pattern well that ‘for some reaSOn does not Carry
the penalty in the north haif OEFSécgioh 217 It's a well
operated by Yates., Dayton Townsite Gas Lnlt. o

0 . ABY. Mr. Buell) Was that a Yates well'>

A Yes, Yates Petroleum. This well, as I mentlonea,

S~ drilled off-pattern for some reason, no penalty was

assessed. I wasn't familiar with the case myself.

Q All ri@ht, sir. Now, what's happened ‘to our Flint
Gas Unit No. 1?

A our Flint Gas Unit NO. 1 has been a real £ine well.
In February of this year, it produced, during the month of
February:. about 1600 mcf a day and was making six barrels of
water at that time. This well began to cut water jin Novembher

of 1968 and an analysis of this water indicated it was pool

formation water. Following this production in February: in
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. ) .
= : April this well jﬁst suddenly went to a hundred per cent_
e kwéter production and we were unable to bring it-back, which
’ .would indicate the suddenness of this wafér influx in this -
s
i particular well,. -
- Q- Have any other wells to this eastern periphery
 $ watered out also?
.3 A Yes, sir.  Our Pan Anerican C. R. Martin in the -
- west half of Section 23 did water out also. It did produce
fﬁglvé: 57'35'3 4 some Qas fréﬁ the Atoka Penn and subséQuently;watéred;put;
o 2‘ B - Also, Ehe Ingram Well in thé north $alf‘of"Sectibn
- A27 ébvthe south down here; watered out in the main Penn gas
: - or Atoka Gas'payjand-is now producing ffom some stringers
f i} above this méin?;ay. It's not too good a well atjt;is time.
o " A v ﬁ o Afim§f§HETJ§ifiw Tn view of the Flint Gas Unit No.
{ it'ff 3k";' 'J' T e ey géinb-tnvwatgf,iWhat,portidh of‘thigfp:oratiqn;dolyog fgel
5 ;‘ﬁ'iv | }2 | is underlain by reééverable gas in the Atoka Gas ‘Penn Pool?
Ei 'j “ A I ﬁﬁiﬁk that there probably has been some coning, in
%f;;;f ," - a sense, of water into this Flint Gas Unit No. 1, and I would --
g o ;E in my estimation, approximately three-fourths of this 320-acre
. unit is stilL capable of producing gas. I would say one-fourth

or roughly eiéﬁﬁy acres has watered out.

0 All right. In view of that, then, what would: be
your recomﬁendation to the Commission by way of an allowable
adjustment if they should elect to approve our application here

today?
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A I think it would only be proper to protect
cOrrelaEive fights of other parties thét a well arilled at
the proposed unorthodox location be allowed'té“broduce at
seventy-five per cent of top allowable. i

6‘ Do you feel with a tWenty—five'per:céﬁt penalty,
Qould'protect‘the corrélative rights of all the other interest
owﬁefs‘inrthis‘ga$<pool?' “

A . Yes, sir, I feel like it would protect the correlative

rights of interest owners in this gas pool and yet still allow

Pan American to recover gas that is obviously remaining in this
320-aére unit.

| QL- If this application is not approved and this well is
never drilled, what will haépén tdAtﬁe gaééuﬁdérﬂthfs unit?

A The femaining gas under this unit( iﬂfmy“eStimatiOn,
would migratc heyend +ha whit. would be redovered by remainifg
field wells.

0 Do you have anything else you would c?re td add at this
time, Mr; Hosford?

A No, sir, I don't.

MR, BUELL: May it please the Examiner, that's all
we have by way of evidence. I would like to formally offer
our Exhibit No. 1.

MR. UTZ: Without objection, FExhibit No. 1 will be
entered into the record of this case.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit No.
1 was entered into the record.)
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MR. UTZ: Any questions of the witness?
MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir.

CROSS~EXAMINATION

‘BY MR. MORRIS:

‘0  Mr. Hosford, does the proration unit in the south
half of Section 22 presently carry an over or undérprodiced
status? |

A I was looking at the proratioh‘SCHéduIé'here‘fbr
April, and this well has recovered abouﬁ;s.s biliién cubic
feet of gas when it did go off production. ’ |

0 | You can't say that it is underproduced at»tbe‘present
time? "

‘A Well, it looks like it did go in with a beginning

allowable in March of 131 million and produced 35 million in

_ March and came out with a -- I don't know how to read this

‘thing -- overproduction of 96 million.

MR. BUELL: If the Flint: Gas Unit No, 1l is under-
produced, it will never make it up. And if it's overproduéed,
if's making that overproduction up rapidly.

0 {By Mr. Morris) Assuming that the unit is presently
underproducing, is it your proposal that the underproduction
that has accrued to the unit in this particular well, be
transferred to the well at your proposed location? In other
words, that the underproduction just be carrxied forward with

respect to the unit itself?
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'2, A It is my own personal recommendatiOn thét it would
i v; ‘not be.
 ; A Q It would not bhe?
F i? | a It woﬁldAnot be.
8
f - Q Now your well in the north half of Section 22, do
J;g you know whether it is in an overpréduced or underproduced
;? status at the present time?
. ';ﬁ“ A It appears to be in an overproduced status in the
column, yes, sir. It has a net allowable as of March 1,
' 1 " 146 million. |
. )
N MR. UTZ: Just a minute.
,, . : " 'T"H‘E WITNESS: Am I reading this r’ight, Mr, Utz?
Sf ’? | ‘MR, UTZ2: There is an over ‘and under column right
» - : f
1ﬂ~{ next to the production coluinn on the sheets you are reading
i R THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
: -
Ef" . MR. UTZ: And at the top of those two columns is
EE: ‘Q' a month.
n THE WITNESS: Right.
- ‘
z MR, UTZ: What month is that?
- : THE WITNESS: We are showing Maréh, as far as the
} beginning net-allowable, the mcf production in the over and
. under.
% MR. UTZ: Léf's ﬁust worry about the beginning net.
B ‘ ‘Let's not worry about the overproduction in the over and under-
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£ produced column.
- THE WITNESS: Finei At the beginning, as of March,
.4 i ; R
: its: overproduction shows it to be overproduced 183 million.
e .
- MR. UTZ: 183?
- THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
- 3 < :
MR, UTZ: That is the March overproduced status?
.- ‘ .
o THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
‘} | o MR. UTZ: Okay. Now, while we'te at it, on the well
! to the south, what is the March underproduced status?
7m3 o ,THE;WiTNESS: ThefMérCh underproéﬁCed status is
) 96 million.
. MR, UTZ: 96 million?
YA 'THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. ’
o : o™ MR. UTZ: 180 onfthe well to ths north, overproduced?
e | - e ; o ‘
. oo .. ... . THE WITNESS: Right. -
“ DS A
; J MR, UTZ: You may proceed.
§ = 0 (By Mr. Morris) Mr. Hosford,has Pan American given
o - , ; - :
s any consideration to forming a new proration unit constituting
A the west half of Section 22 and dedicating that to the well
y .
* 'in the northwest quarter of the Section?
A No, sir. We have not, to my knowledge.
i MR. MORRIS: That's all the questions I have.
! MR, UTZ: Are thefe other guestions of the
witness?
— MR. LOSEE: Yes.
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CROSS~EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOSEE:

Q Hopefully, we are dealing under the same ground-
rules,;but 1 have some questions. ~Mr. Hésford, what is your
Qnderstanding as to the standérd,locations in the Pan

American's Atoka field, in what quarter section?

MR. BUELL: Pardon me, we are dealing here with the

_Atoka Penn Gas Pool.

THE WITNESS: Okay. As I testified on the direct,
the standard 1ocation‘is in the southeast quarter in the
northwest quarter of the Section.

Q (By Mr, Losee) So tﬁat actually your Flint No. 1,

even though it was on production when thérfield rules were

A With the exception of the fact that it appears to be
ingtéd at 660 from the unit boundary rather than 990 as the
field rules ﬁow require.

0 And the proposed location you offer now is an
exception to the quarter section regquirement df the fiela?

A Yes, sir.

0 Now I understood your testimony that_you thought that
twenty-five perrcent of the gas under-your proration unit

comprising the south half of 22, had been recovered, and there

was about seventy~five "per cent remaining?
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A What I'm saying that of the 320-acre proration unit,
1 beliéve that about twenty-five per cent or eighty acres
of this unit has been affected by -water encroachment and is
no longer capable»of ﬁroducing gas. "However, I feel the

remaining three-fourths of this proration unit will be

capable of producing gas.

"0 Well, now, how do you calculate that, seventy-five.

and twehty—five?

A Primarily by drawing a line between the Pan American
C. R. Martin here in Section 23 and through the Ingram well,
both of which have watered out. A line thrOugh this would

just about diagonaiiy spiit the southeast quarter of Section

22,
) Would you please draw that line’ for me on your
cﬁélbit? - e .
A Yes, sir.l"‘
MR. UTZ: T would like to find Section 23 on this
map.

THE WITNESS: It's to the right of 22, sir,

MR. UTZ: Okay. What well in that section?

THE WITNESS: The mark. I'm going to draw a line
between the C. R. MartinvNo. 3 and the ingram well in.Section

27 to the south.

(Whereupon a discussion was
held off the record.)
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THE WITNESS: Okay, sir. i have drawn the line
=Eetween the two wells. -

0 (ﬁy Mr. Losee) Well, now, about what minué détum
does your line come in at?

A This line appears to.follow, for the most part, the
‘5800 foot contour.

Q  Well, row, ‘your w_g.ll:fis 39 feet higher than t‘hat,
your Flint No. 1? )

'A;,mﬁYes, sir.

0 ““”Eﬁd'és I undarstand vou, that weilﬂduit'pfodécing in
April because of water épcrbachment?

A Yés, sir, it, in February, produced about 1600 mcf
a-day, bﬁﬁ only six garxels of waier;»and Suddeﬁly in April,
it was completely gone.

0 ‘net.me;askfyﬁﬁfif»ybgmwguld ngw draw anothét line

across that south half of Section 22 at approximately 5761 feet

for me?
A (Witness complies) Okay, sir.
0 Now, would you have any way of calculating the acreage

that's below that line?

A If you drew a line through this, it would appear that
approximately half of the 320 would be prbductive. However,
as I said before, I 5elieve there is a coning problem into the

No. 1 because of the high pressure withdrawals in the active

water aquifer we do have.
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0 And that coning differentiates bétwéén-eiqhﬁy
acres and a hundred and sixty acres beiﬁg ﬁnder water?

A Yes, sir. It would indicate that -- Now, £his
éidﬁty acres is ahfépﬁrOXimatién of being flooded oﬁt. Tt
would be eighty acres plﬁé the portion‘bf acreage included
in the cone itself. And I havén't méde any esﬁiméte'éé €6
what that small acreage would be.

0 Would‘you ekélain to meiQHQ'yoq feel the goning‘
has taken blace ih,this well?

A I would think that if it were not a coning problem,
I would haQe expected that we would have séen'a more gradual
increase in water productici and a more gréduai loss in’

productivity. Bt this well just went in a hurry. It produced

small volumes of water for some time, which would ‘indicate

a cone was developing, but iji#ts; sudden loss in productive
cépacity'and going to a hundred per cent water, says that this
cone has ﬁit, and it's been rather sudden.
) Which well in this field has produced the most gas?
A I do not have a cumulative schedule in front of me
and I don't know the answer to tnat questi§ﬁ.
MR. BUELL: I would suspect it's the Flint Gas Unit
No. 1, since Mr. Losee asked thec question.
MR, UTZ: I would suspect that too.
Q (By Mr. Losee) Did vou calculate, as an engineer,

“the reserves that were originally in place under this tract?
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A VNo, sir, I have notviooked at poor volumes as such
for this-Flint Gas Unit Well.
0 »Hés anybodv with Pan American calcﬁléted those

reserves and that you have seen the calculations?
A No, sir. I do have access to T/2 curve extrapolations

for the performance of the Flint Gas Unit up until the time

when we felt like we had reliable pressure information, the

last pressure being in August of 19¢9.
0 Do you know, has Pan American given their opinion
as to the ‘total reserves in this Pan American Atoka Field?

A Yes, sir.- By the same approach, we do have a total

fieid perceiver .that I did not prepare, but I do have access

Ttol

0 Whafhwa§_your figure for the total reserves?

A W: Indigatéd»tQtalﬁﬁiéiﬁéfééféééiérvEisiébout“sarhﬁilig“.
‘cubic feet.

0 How many wells are there in this field, Mr. Hosford,
vprodﬁcing?

A According to the proration schedule, there are

17.54 wells that at least have an allocation. Some of these
are admittedly fairly weak wells, as I understand it, and that
effectively you probaﬁly have twelve capable wells in the
field out of the 17.54.

MR. UTZ: Let me interject. 17.54 is acreage factor?

0 (By Mr. Losee) Well, the total consideration for
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proration, then, in this field, is acreage, is it not?

A Yes, sir; it is.

Q0  Would you be kind enough to divide 17.5 into 86

—

billion?
A This would indicate right at 479 billion.

0 4,97

A Yes, sir.
o) “Now;,how muCh,gas has this Flint No. 1 produced?
A Acenrding to the information I have, it produced

about 5.5 billion prior to wiring up.

0 So that actually on a strictly acreage calculation,

dividing the total prorated acres in the field, Pan American's

~calculations qffthe total reserves in the field, Pan American

 has already recovered out of this well approximately eight

tenths billion féet more than a strictly acfeage caicﬁlétiohé
MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, I'm going to
object to that. I don't think it's pertinent to this hearing,
how much the Flint Gas Unit has :eCovered. The testimony is - o
in the reccrd and unrefﬁted. What the Flint Gas Unit has
recovered is completely immaterial to this case. I think Mr.

Losee is making a collateral attack on the allocation formula.

and while this might be the form, it's the wrong application.

MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, in support of my question,

the field has been prorated on an acreage basis. The well

drilled by Pan American is the largest producer in the field
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up to thigkboiht. 'Tﬁey now propose a non4standa#d 1ocation,»ﬂ
having already recovered eight tenths biilion more than their
_own calculatiéns reflect, eight tenths biilion, under the
prorations.

MR, UTZ: ﬁr. Buell, can you state for the record
how much gas this~we11y§rdduced before you prorated your
total pool? |

MR. BUELL: You have that figure?

THE WITNESS: No, sir; I don't.'

B Mﬁ. BUELL: It was certainly on productidn prior
to the Commission's application to prorate this bool; but I
do want to étate—this, that pridr?to the Commission's adoption
of the allocation formula, that this well was gperated under

the rule. 1It's operated under the rule since the adoption’

O -5 SR

of the allocation formula, and that's why I think Mr. Losee's

.

line of questioﬁing is not pertinent to this héaring. If he
doesn't like the allocation formula, he ought to file an
application to>Change’it.

MR. LOSEE: Well, Mr. Examiner, in answer to your
questioén, one billion, one hundred thirty-six million was
produced by Pan American prior to proration on July 1 of 1961.
We are not attacking the formula. The Commission rules provide
that when an applicant proposes an exception to the location

requirements, the Commission may take such action as is necessary

- to offset the advantage gainad by the location. We submit that
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Pan Americén;ﬁacéording to its p&n~reserve calculations, has'
already recovered in excess of;fhe gas which was origihally
under -this tract, and thaf-to pefmit them to go in andtﬁrill
a well at an unorthodox location;>ﬁouid give them an undue
advantage and would hinder the correlative rights of the
other operators in the field.

“MR. BUELL: May it please the Examinar, thé”advéntage'
thét the ruies refer to and Mr. Loseé”quoted quite accuratély,
is the advantége that will occur due go fhééunorthodox’lodatiQﬁ.
We have recommended a penalty of twenty-five per cent to
minimize and mitigaﬁe and offset ény advantage that we will
haveidue to this.uﬁbrthodok iocation.

Now, what Mr. Losee is trying to get you to do is

- to apply it retfoactively.> If you apply his line of

reasgping, you‘d shut in every well in the field ang just make
them plug it if‘fhey had produéed more than their share of
17.5 into 86 billion. It's completely outside the
Commission's procedure and rules and policies.

MR. HATCH: I don't believe any well is restricted

to its proportionate share based on a number of wells in the ... - TR IS

pool.
MR. UTZ: The objection will be sustained. According

to the way I figure, this well has produced since proration

4.4 billion. By the figures you broughtkouﬁ; its share was
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4.9 billion. The gas the well produced before the end of.
proration, I don't think is part of tﬁis case. It appears "

to me that the well does have some gas coming or the unic does

have some gas coming, at least to the extent of a half a

pillion acecrding to the figures here. The well has:

operated under the proratlon scheme. It 'is now underproduced.
It would seem, if the proratlon scheﬁe’is pfeteEting
correlative rights, thet”the'unit‘does have some gas left under
the proration scheme in the po¢1,‘$o>11;;11 sustaln Mr.
Buell's objection. ‘

MR. LOSEE:er. Examiner, let me explain without

pursulng the line of questlonlng any farther,r It'é not, one,

our . purpose to make any attack on _the proration exist 1hq in

the fleld But I do think that the lnformatlon as to the

volume of gas produced is somethlng the Comm1551on “shiould

consider in determining what penalty should be assessed
against Pan American to offset the advantage they are gaining
by drilling a second well. And that's the purpose.

MR. BUELL: Mr. Examiner, we are poles apart on

" our proration philosophy. I think the only thing this

commission can look at here is to set a penalty that will
mitigate or mininize or take away the advantage of this
vnorthodox well location and not at past production. If this

well had recovered more than the gas that was originally

underneath it, that's not a part of this hearing. As you stated,
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ihis unit has gas underlyisg.. We are asking for an
unorthodox location. You should penalize us to take awéy the
advantage of the unorthodox.locationrand nothing else.

MR. UTZ: Do you haye any;furtherléuestions?

MR. RAMEY: Mr.‘gosford, did you say that the well
in Section 27 ---I believe if's the Ingram Weil‘;- has thétf
watered out? | |

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir. It has watered out in the

main pay. It is producing from some stringers above the

main pay.

MR. RAMEY: So if you drew the liﬁe from this wéfiw
to Ybufnﬁéil, iflﬁ5ﬁf&“féfiéct éﬁgréxiﬁa%ély‘a hundréﬂ‘éh&if'
sixty productive acres; righﬁ? n o

‘THE‘WITNESS; That would be pretty~élcse. Yes, sir.

MR. BUELL: A 1ittie nore. - ‘

MR. RAMEY: Yes, slightly more.v?ihét's all.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Losee? |

MR. LOSEE: Yes, I have one more. Is Mr. D. L. Ray
still with Pan ‘American Petroleum Corporation?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, he is.

MR. LOSEE: You mentiored one of the unorthodox
locations being granted to Lynn Myer down in Section 32, did
you not, wherein he drilled a dry hole?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, I don't think I mentioned that

particular case.
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MR. LOSEE: Are you familiar with it?

THE WITNESS: ©No, sir, I'm not familiar with it.

MR. LOSEE: Okay. I think that's all the questions

I have.
. CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. STAMMETT: g |
4 Q  Mr. Hosford, could you tell me hgw 1ong a peficd of

timg'it was between the time the Ingram Well watered out and
yout'ﬁéli wéféred out and‘tgg’éﬁohnt ofiprddﬁctidn from the
Flint'Well in that period of time. |

A I don't haVe’tﬁat information readily available.

I do have the current production on the~fngram Well, but'I

don't have the date of watering out. I'm sure wé could fin

it.

i

O Would you think that this information would be
significant in determining whether this waterfront had moved

across uniformly or coned in as you suggested?

A It might shed some light on it; yes, sir.
o) Would you furnish that to the Commission, please?
A Yes, sir, I will.

MR. STAMMETT: Thank you.

MR. UTZ: Other questions?

‘CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. UTZ:

0 Mr. Hosford, I would like to go into the matter in which
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% this well did water out a little bit more. When did the
g - ‘well water out?
4 '
‘ A It actually -- According to a letter from our
3 )

area superintendent in Hobbs, this well, oh April 9th,
céased to produce dve to an influx of water.

0 197072 .

A Yes, sir, and then we do know that a follow-up - ‘f o 'n%‘
repdff‘to>this indicated that the last day Of'gas~pr0ductioﬁ

from this well, was during the week of April 15th to the:

22n4d, and I don't know the exact date in thét‘pefiod‘that
it finally gassed its last little bit of gas there.
0 It's probably 4-15 that the well ceased to produce?

A Yes, sir, it is oil production. This is one of

the problems that we have here. There is a 60-day work

clause and we- are approaching our 60-day period -rather

‘rapidly. June 15th, we must have another wélliS?ﬁdé@@ or

. i lose the acreage.
;ﬂ % : 0 Now, how much gas did it produce in the month of
- - ' :
g‘ ij March?
!: i@ A I was looking at -- (indicating). According to' the
. = proration schedule, gas production during the month of March,
g
3 was 35 million for the month, a little better than one million
’g a day .
-
Q. And what was its allowable?
; ‘ A Its allowable -- Actually, it wound up, o:rit came in

i
%
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with an under situation and its allowable at the end of the

month was 96 million or its net allowablé was 96 million.

0 You mean uhdérprodnction?

A Yes, underproduction, 96 millior.

Q What was itg‘beéinning?

A Beginning allowable Was'l317miiii0n.

0 So slightly oveéfa million a 5&9 it produced the -

month of March, which was something under its allowable? TIn -
other words, it wasn't producing its allowable?

A Its allowable actually includes.a lot of back

or underage, still. We wéuld‘5a§e to back out the amount of

undefage.
o) 'And you would have to have the gchedﬁle prior to

that in order to make that determination

Y

G IS B

A Yes, sir.

o} Do you have anyfreqbrd of how it produced the
first nine or ten days of April?

A The worxd we had here -- it's a wire from our field
office that said that it actually ceasédfproducing first on
March 26th, 1970, and then the well was swabbed on April 7,
8, and 9th in an attempt to kick it off and get it back to a
full flowing status. This was unsuccessful and this was when
the area wired us‘oh Apfil 9th that they could not get the

well back on production. A follow-up wire dated May 4th

indicates that ‘the well did produce 904 mcf during the month of
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April, 904. So you can see petween March and April, it

went in a hurry.

0

And you contend that hecause of this rapid

decline in production, that the well did cone?

. A -

Yes, sir. The performance would indicate to me that

it's a coning situation.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Losee, are you going to put on any

testimony?

MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir.

MR. UTZ: Are there other questions of the witness?

You may be excused.

leaves,

to draw his same lines O

Next witness.

MR. LOSEE: I would like the witness, to, before he

n this map that he drew.
MR. -UTZ: Well, I've already drawn that line.

MR. LOSEE: Okay.

THE WETNESS: ves, he has drawn the line correctly.

(Witness excused)

MR. IOSEE: Mr. Examiner, I have two witnesses, Mr.

Norman and Mr. Mahfood.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Morris, do you have any testimony?

MR. MORRIS: No, I don't.
MR. UTZ: This will be all the witnesses, then.

(Witnesses sworn)

MR. BUELL: May it please the Examinerx,

in order to

T A S TS
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4saVe time I'm going to, if theAékaminer will“permit me to,
to‘make a funning objection to any testimoﬁy that éoesvinto
reserves oi past production or anything of that matter whiéh'
you have already ruled upon, and I will object to any directr
evidence going in by these gentlemen-that does not pertain
to penalty or with minimized or eliminate any #dvéntage due -
to thé'uhorthodox location.
MR. UTZ: I would gather, then, that in sﬁBsténcen
what you object to is éh&tﬁing other than productive acreage?
MR. BUELL: Yes, sir. |
MR. TOSEE: Well, Mr. Utz, we're goiﬁg to make a
‘tendéf agéin'éf‘feserves on the"gfdhnd that tﬁié“is“a*factor

to consider as far as the advantage to be taken into account

under the Commission®s rules, not for the purpose of attacking

theipféfaiionrfoiﬁﬁléﬂiwhiéhVWebéuppdft;'”Bht;hhacx"ﬁ‘t
formula, they have drilled a weil at an unorthodéx location
and prodgced somewhere in the number of acres that should
correcﬁly - thét they calcuiate would be under that tract
on the acreage formula. I graht you if you start with
prorationing, it comes out with about four to five billion
since then, but I think that is a factor that the COmmission
should consider in connection with the authority to drill at
this unorthodox location. So, as a result. I'm going to make
a tender. |

MR. UTZ: Do you have something?
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MR. BUELL: Yes, sir. I want to state ggain that
our Flint Gas Unit No. 1 is operated under the rules ofvfhe
Commission’prior to prorationing and after prorationing and
any testihony‘of that.type,‘I don't ca:é what Mr. Losee

says, is a collatérél attack on the allocation formula and

" it's not proper for thie hearing.

‘MR. UT%Z: Let's take a ten-minute recess.

(Whereupon, the heating was
recessed for ten minutes)

"MR, UTZ: The Hearing will come to order. My ruling,
on Mr. Buell's objection will stand. However, in view of the

fact that i’am;én Examiner and my ruiihg'hay be upset by the

Commission as a whole, we will allow testimony in regard to

 reserves and production to be put into %he record sc that

the full Commission will have the opportunity to look atthie.. . 0

But it will go into this record with the objection standing.
MR. LOSEE: Thank you, Mr. Examiner.
MR. UTZ: You may proceed,

(Whereupon, Yates Exhibits 1 and
2 were marked for identification)

RICHARD C. NORMAN,

called as a witness having been first duly sworn, was examined
and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, LOSEE;

0 State your name, please.
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- S o A My name is Ric¢hard C. Norman,
& o o - - Q You live in Artesia? _ o
) S A S _ _
. . ,
F Q . And your occupation?
. A I'm a geologist, Petioleum Geologist for Yates
L4 v
: Petroleum Corporation.
A . Coer et . ; e w Loy .
jg T Q Have you previously testified before this Commission
- as an expert witness and had your qualifications accepted? T
o A Yes, sir.
0 Please refer to what has been marked Yates Exhibit

P i"".“"i ;:,’ 3

No. 1.and explain what is shown by this contour map.
A This is théhstructure conﬁoﬁr map on top of the
Ly . . ,
Q; : Morrow-B PrdductivevSand or its equivalent. Contour intervals
@3 ' ére twenty foot. |
e . B

: S ¢ I _Wouia yéq explain ~- tﬁis is'actuallyiﬁﬁewéAStern
5} ?oftion 6f the Atoka-Pénn Gas f;éid,”is‘it:;$£? :
53 A That is correct.
- 0 Now, you have indicated a section across there from
} A and A-l across three wells, have you n?tg
-3 .\ Across actually two wells, in a proposed location.
| - 0 Wha# is the purpose of tha;?
E ; A The purpose is to show the original gas-water contact
in what we believe to be the present gas-water contact.
- 0 And that actually will be the subject of a cross-
- section which is our exhibit 2, is it not?

R
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. A That is correct.

- ' 0 Does this map show the original gas-wétér contact in

' 4 L ,
"""" e this field in the area of the subject application?
A Yes, ‘it does. The dark blue color represents position

t

'of the original water ahd is approximatély minus 5832,
Q’ How did you determine the presence of water in.this
“¥ajervoir so that you could arawjthis original gas-water
contact line? -

A It WAS‘based on well control'l One’Well was a Pan
American‘Pétréleum c. R; Mér£iﬁ3Nd} 3 in the northwe;t of
23 and it tested water and gas when it was attémpted completion
in the B‘zone. The.other_well is the Nearburg-Ingram wéil
on Séction 27, northwgstAquarter. fitfé a No::ihﬁéékihsffiﬁd'
it tested a littie bit of water on-a GST, reéorted:

0 ,Doeéfthe,strﬁctu;e map §ubstantia11y agree at least

in the area of the subject applicatioh with Pan American's

. contours?
A After checking their map against ours, it's a

: re&sonablY'élose interpretation.
ﬁi 0 Do you have anything further to offer with respect
- to this map?
” .\ No, I do not at this time.

; 0 Actually, Mr. Méﬁfood is going to testify to
- additional data on this map, is he not?

: A That's correct.
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MR. LOSEE: I have no further questions, Mr.

Examiner.

MR. UTZ: Are there any guestions of the witness?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir.. I have one.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR BUELL.

Q ‘As I understand the thrust of your testlmony in’

looklng at your exhlblts, is it your intent o testlfy as- to

the jocation of the present gas—water contact, or are you

11m1t1nq your testimony to the ori iginal?

A Mine is to the original, Mr. Buell. : -

MR. BUELL: I have no questions.

MR. UTZ: And you are a geologist?

fTHEﬁﬁi%ﬁESS:

I am a qeologlst. Petroleum geologist.

MR.UTZ: Any further questlons? he w1tness may

be excused.

called as a witness,

{(Whereupon, Yates Exhibit No. 3
was marked for 1dent1f1cat10n)

EDDIE MAHFOOD,

having been first duly sworn, was examined

and testified as follows:

_DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. LOSEE:

0 You are Eddie

A Right.

Mah food of Artesia, New Mexico?

P
L

et T B .




:
3
r
r

L

P

PR |

PR

31

0 What's your occupation? ;

)2\ PetrOlgﬁﬁ~Eﬂgineét1ém§ioyedjby Yéteé Petroleum
Co:poréfion.

Q Have you previously testified before this'ComﬁissiOn

as an:expert and had your quélificatibns aécepEéé?

A Yes, sir.

0 Pleése refer fo Yatés’Exhibiﬁ No. 1 and let me ask’
you if you concur with Mr.rNofman in the peaking of fhe
6ri§inal'gaé—wateruconﬁact in this --

‘MR. UTZ: Excuse me. Did you éay;YatééfNo. 1?
MR. LOSEE: Yes, we call this yates Exhibit No. 1.

MR. UTZ: Oh, referring to exhibit. I thought you

were referring to the well.

MR. LOSLE: No.
_THE WITNESS: Yes, I concur with Mr, Norman's
inteérpretation. It reems to be reasonable.

Q (By Mr. Losee) Now, there's a second line drawn

 with an arrow which shows the gas;water—csnﬁact?saﬁﬁhe Morrow

Sand, the Morrow B Sand as of May 19702
A That is right. That is at the extremity of the

light blue on this map.

Ts that represenfed by the dotted line?

faY
L %4
A It is a dotted line with a blue border. This contact

as of May, '70, is illustrated as a dotted line with a blue

border.
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‘Q_ Did yoquigkythat marker on this map?
A Yeé, I did and it is’contrélled>$;"£hree wells,
the Méllard, Mayer-Holt Well in Section 28; by the Flint
Well in Section 22, and by the Everest Well in SectionA14.

0 Now, what control in those wells, what data from those

_wells did@ you'utilize in picking this point?

2 The Everest Well is presently peaking —4 170 barrels

of water per day is being trucked out of there. And as

previously testified by Pan American, their Flint Well is now

watered out. .EﬁeiEVBrest Well has a top at minus 5735 and a

bottom at about minus 5767. The Flint Well has a top of

5760 and a bottom of 5780.
0  All right. Now, I notice some dirference Betweén the

Everest and the Flint Wells, some'ten or fifteen feet,-as far

~as the present gas-water contact in surface datum. Would you

explain how that occurred?

A Well, I've given Pan American the benefit of the

“‘doubt here in that it's my thinking that we have gas coning

in the Flint Well and not water cbning.

0 Before you go to exhibit 2, you have a réd area on
Yates Exhibit No. 1 which is cross-hatched to some extent.
Would you explain what is reflected by tnat red area?

A Yes, this structure map is, of course} based on fop of
the Sand. And I have depicted the water contact at the bottom

of the Sand by this red line which would be shifting the water-
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free po:tion,po'the left.
Q bid you have any control to pick that bottom: from,
MrAJMahfood?b r
QA Yes, I've dra@h‘én approximately t@enty-foot
»_dfffgrence hére-A:IAcan-best~cxplain*thi§:0h“Ei__‘"fAQL
"0 Alliight Please, then, refer to Exhibit 2, Yates

Exhlblt 2, and explain what thls exhlblt portrays.

A Exhibit 2 is a cross~section from the Bobrhushwe
Well to the proposed located to the Flint No. 1 Well, ana
beyond to some point in Section 23, The cross- sectlon shows

the original ~gas=water contact at minus 5832 It shows

-the encroached water in —-- T have drawn the top of it at

approx1mate1y 5768, which I belleve to be very lenient towards

Pan Amerlcan., Thls is a little Dast +ha NIy S I U YeEween

‘the;tOp and bottom perforations in the Flint No. 1 Well.
You will notice that the distance from the Section
line to the water contact. at the bottom of the Sand, is 3150

feet There is a distance from the section line to the water

‘contact at the top of the Sand of 3650 feet, That 500-foot

difference is this dash ﬁerked on Exhibit 1.

‘Q Now referring back to E#hibit 1, have you estimated
the amount of acreage in the south half of Section 22 that has
recoverable gas reserves -

A Yes, sir.

Q —-- above the water?
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A The plenimeétered acreage based on the bottom of
the sand is a hundred and twenty-two acres and the acreage

on the top of the sand is a hundred and fifty—éight acres,

 The average between the two._would be 140 agres.

MR. UTZ: What was the top of the sand acreage?

THE WITNESS: 158.

' Q  (By Mr. Losee) In the bottom, 122?
A 122,
0 Do you have anything else with respect to Exhibit

2 which you wish to explain?

A I don't believevéhéré is7éﬁ§£ﬁih§béiéé necessary
at this time.

§  ) Pleasef:éfér to what has beenAma}KédAavaétes
Exhibit 3.

A This is a tabulation of the gas proéﬁced from the

_Atoka-Penn Pool annually and by wells in sections of the pool

wghroggu March, 1970,

o) Now, this is actually all the wells in the pool; is

that correct?

A That is correct.
0 And does it reflect that the Flint Well has produced

the most gas?

A It certainly does.

Q When was this field prorated?

N A T R T
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A ,i July 1, 1961.
Q Do'you have the figures as to how much gas was
;roducedmbywibemgléﬂﬁ Well prior to‘prorationing? .
A Yes, sir, 1.131 billion. At that time the field
cumulative was 3.35 billion. | ’
4 o that at the time of prorationing, it had produced

éﬁprOXiﬁately a third of the réserves in the field?
‘A - That is correct, to the reserves,produced in the fieid.
0 Now, have ;6& calculated tﬁe’resefvés under the
Atbka—?enn Field as they originally exisﬁed?
A - Yes, sir, based on‘prSSure decline, I have estinmated

96.5 billion cubic feet in place, of which 86 billion would be

“"recoverable.

0 By using a cutoff at what pressure?
A ‘Aﬁproximatély"400~ppunds~bct£cmhbieepressurc;,;
Q So that you, in effect, concur substantially with

‘pan American on the amount of recoVerable reserves?
- A Yes, I do.
Q Now ; have ‘'you calculated the original gas reserves under
the Flint proration unit?
A Yes, volumetrically, the original resexrves was 5.88
billion cubic feet. Based on my contouring of the water
contacts, I calculate the remaining gas resexves to date at
,985 billion cubic feet. Then, theoretically, the Flint Number

1 should have produced —- the difference betwcen it is 5.88 and
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- o 98 billion, or they should have produced 4.985 billion cubic
9 ?2 féet through May 1. l9f6. Actualiy, they have produced 5.606
‘ - pillion cubic feet.
%;i Q L«Okay._’SO'that the Examiner understandé, your
f? 140-acre meah average between yoﬁr recoverablé‘acreage above
e e A ; _
A at the base of-thé;g;;amgﬁéwéfdﬁﬁé top of ~thie-sand-o£-140-- B
N ‘j acres resﬁlts in this &SLCulation qf 995'milli6n gubic fect

jeft in that space?

A Th%t'is COrfeCt.
o 0 wa; fheAHaWKins Well, which earlier a question was
7} “ asked by Mr.'Stammett:of'Mr. Hos ford, with respect to how
( :ra mich gas was recgvered bf the Flint Wwell subseéuent to the
ﬂg watering out ofthe“Hawkiné Wei1.
;ﬁ' First, Iét me ask you what~§ﬁract§re Gifference is,
ij: ﬁéw”many*feet 3pstfﬁctLre is the Fliht well to the Hawkins Well?
! 4 A Approximately 52 feetlupstructure.
- : 0 Now, if the Flint Well watered out in April of 1970,
- ’t: can you tell us when the Hawkins Well watered out? |
}mi A prior to January 1968.
f ' 0 So over two years prior thereto?
ﬁ¢ A That is correct.
; 0 Do you know how much gas was recovered from the
Flint Well subsequent to the watering out of the Hawkins Well?
h A In excess of 1.7.billion.
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0 Does that have any bearing on the question of whéther
there was substantial coning in the Flint Well or in this

reservoir, and if so, please explain.

A I estimate that this 1.7 billion is probably --

well, it definitely does not indicate coning.
Q Does it indi¢ate a lack of coning?
A I would think it would indicate a lack of coning.

o All right. Now, have you examifed the bottomhole

pressure data for'the wells in this field?

A Yes, sir.
© = Are they uniform or not uniform?
A They are very uniform. In particular, the west of

this'channél which we -~ let's see -- it would be east of the

 Flint Well, there is a channel passing through there. And I

i

is‘béfY”uniEOfﬁ and -
to‘ﬁy best understanding, the~preséﬁfe§ are varied within
only three pounds.

0 So that actually there is good communication throughout
the reservoir?

A There certainly is.

0 And the reservoir is uniform in its withdfaWal
characteristics? .

A Yes.

4] And does that have any bearing on the question of



]

38

~."whether thére has veen substantial -conihg in any of the

'wélls in the field?

A I would think so, in the sense that there is such

B

- gdod communication and this water will be moving into the area

of less resistence or lowest pressure, because of good commun-

- ication, there will be no excessive drop in pressure in any one

area. It will be uniform throughout the pool and therefore, the

water will be moving uniformly.

‘Q —=po you have anyfhiﬁg further, ‘Mr. Mahfood?
A Né;f's'»ira
MR. LOSEE: I think that's all of the Direct.
MR, ﬁUELL: ‘I have a question or two, Mr. Examiner,
1'11 limit my queéticns ————— to that part of his testimény that I
ihihk is legal and proper as far as this recozrd.
‘Mﬁ.kﬁfzé“Yoﬁ héy procéed;

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. BUELL:

Q Actually,‘as I understand your testimony, the .

thrust of your testimony, about all you and Mr. Hosford disagree

ﬁpon is whether or not the encroachment of the water has been

uniform as you contend, or whether it's fingered in or coned

in as he contends. 1Is that a fair summary?
A That is a fair summary, but the resulting of this
testimony is that this water has encroached a much greater

distance into the 320 acres than Mr. Hosford testified.
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Therefore, there is much less remaining acreégé in there.
Q You heard his testimony. He said he would asstme
that the encroachment was uniform. He would say about 160

was still underlyiﬁg and as I understood your testimony, you

-~

said about 158,. so really the cnly point you are in-

disagreement on is whether it's ‘coning or fingering or whether
it's a uniform encroachment.

MR. LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, I would like to correct

my co-counsel’s statement. I think it was 150 acres. 58

was ét the top of the sand .and 122 at éhe‘bottom; Aﬁdipheﬂ_”
140 was the encroachment.
THE WITNESS: CoErect.
‘-Q (By Mr.fBueli) I didn't understand the 158 then,
énd I don;t unéersgépd it now. what’iéufhe 1582

A "éihatspbrtion from the lease line to the

water contact as shown at the top of the sand.

Q  Well, isn't that what we are talking about, productive

acreage?
A We're looking at the average, the mean, Now, the

base of the sand, we only have 122 acres;
| 0 Now, you may be looking at the average or the
mean, but I'm looking at the plain old productive surface
acres. DNow, that's 158; isn't it?
A We're assuming that this sand is fairly uniform

thickness and that since this water is going to be moving on a
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horizontal plane and the formation is slanted, you are gbing

+to have a tiltea area we're looking at in the cross—secﬁion.

Q But the acreage included in that area that is in

our unit plaﬂimétgxed? from where the gas-water cotntact intexzcepts

the pay is 158 acres. -
A Where it‘ihtépéépts at the top of the pay. )
TQ Yes, sir, is 158 acres?
A what is correct.
1§Q“”‘"§11?fihh£;‘§it, Now, you heard Mr. Hosford relate

the production'experience we had on our Flint Gas Unit No. 1?
A Yes.
Q That made small quantities of water over a long

period of time and then suddenly went to one hundred per cent-

water.
A That's right. s
Q Based 6n'ydur experience, is that the pérformance

of a well where ybu have a uniform encroachment of water?

A I would question where Mr. Hosforad got his information
from. |

0] All right. You may guestion the data. We got it
from our field pedble, and we believe them whether you do ox
not. But if it's bothering you to answer that gquestion, I'11l

ask you to assune for the purpose of this question, that that

per formance data as he related it is accurate and truthful.




A
PR

boed dnnd

g

ek

41
With that assumption, is that the performance of a well that
has ekperienCed a uniform encrdachment of W;ter? | |
B A No, but you recall I stated earlier that I feel there

was gas coning in this one, not water coning.

Q And on the contrary, is that not based on your

. _that where you have a coning or fingering of water coming into

the wellbore, with the same assumptiocn?
A If it'is fingering, I would Saysthat»itfwbula start
in small quantities and increase rapidly;

Q .- Have you had any experiencéﬁwiih waterfioods?where

you have had coning of injected &atéfﬁor'finée;inéfdf injected

water?
A Yes.
0 Isn't that about the kind of performance you see in

‘the well where the fingering has occurred?

A It starts small and gradually gets Bigqef.

Q You just go to one hhndfedjper cent wafer aimost
overnight? |

A No, sir, that would be a channel job.

6) Well, I mean chanheling. i use>channeling and

fingering and coning synonymously. It makes it hard on you,
but -- that would be channeling?
A Yes,

0 So actually the experience we noted on this'well that
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; we observed and'assume that itiisAéorrect and accuraté,lis
B bt moreiof a performanéeffrom channeling, isn't it?-
- A The information would suggest channeling, yes.
5MWM;~W;;;3; o o : VWMR.‘BUELL: That's all I bavé, Mr. Examiner.
é-' 1>"‘%Ev ’  MR. UTZ: Are there bthér questions?
% . '”ij-ﬂ ‘ ) THE WiTNESS: I woula like ﬁo state} however, ‘that
}“j this has been shawn to be a uniférm‘reservoir and theréfore,
'? 'chaﬁneliné"is not likely,.
-t
- MR. BUELL: Yes, sir, the only thing that indicates’
- ~ ‘channeling is the performance we observed on our well which
i fé indicates that the reservoir ﬁight not be as uhiformfaﬁd
- :homoéeheous as some of us up‘ﬁere on the surface'thinkéit is.
T4 | : THE WITNESS: Yes, but this is not Mr. Hosford's
;mt: ’hé observation. : o R e i Dt
S e - : MR. BUELL: I think that's all, Mr. Examinetf
é?fvi : \i . MR. UTZ: Any other questions?
% B | CROSS E:‘.XAM;IN:A;I‘ION
: - BY MR. STAMMETT:
— Q You utilizéd the wells iﬁ Section 14, 22, and 28 --
; A Yes.
B 6] --- to draw this gas?water contact as of May, 1970?
— A That is right.
o) Did you say, or do you know if the well in Section 14,
- southwest quarﬁer,and the Mallard Well in Section 28, if those
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‘Q Srﬁall éughtities?
MR. UT2: What is the water cut; do you know?
THE WITNESS: No, sir, but I'm told that it is about
five barrels a day when it is produced.

Q (By Mr. Stammett) I»notice on your map that the new
water—gas contact line w1ggles toward the produciagﬁﬁells with
the exception of the Pan American Flint Well. Wwhy does this
line wiggle toward the producing wells? |

A Well, ybu'll(hotise that that Everest Well, the
water contact is at abdut minus 5745. I have attempted to
establish as the current water—011 contact here, but 1've givan
the benefit of the Joubt in that I'm assuming there is gas
coning in the Flint Well, so what -- In effect, i have moved
to the contact back in the Fllnt well. |

Q I'm not sure that that answers my qucabavu. - Lat-oma
refer to two specific wells. There is a well in the southeast
quarter of Section él and another one in the northwest quarter
af section 28. Now, the gas-water contact wiggles toward those
two wells. Why does the gas-water contact do that?

A Well, I'm{allowing nhere that there was a pressure
drop towards- these wells which woqld allow the water to move
a little closer to it»than in between the wells some distance.

Q in other words, essentially this map shows some non-

uniform migration of the gas-water contacts; is that correct?

A _Yes.
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MR. STAMMETTE 1 believe that's all the questions
1 have. | | | |

MR. BUELL: But you had iE”uﬁiform around the Flint
No. 1, don't you?

THE WITNESS: You recall I have rétarded it around the
Flini No. 1. 1 have given it the béﬁéfit‘of tne acu;ﬁ‘that there
'miéﬁffﬁe géékcbﬁing in there. I£sis pbssible that that water
has passed the Flint No;‘l already, in which-case féu‘have
iessﬁﬁhan 140 acggs'in there of water feet zone.

Mg. UTS other éuestioné? -

CROSS EXAMINATION

‘BY MR. uTz:

Q Mr. Mahfood, this gas coning theory of yours, it's

a little bit new, to meAényway.”Whét you're saying in effect,

is the way I'iﬁteiﬁrétblL,‘th:tthewater—qasﬂqontactfhas

moved past the well and tha wells shouldAstill pe producing gas?
A fes; sir, and as we unde;sﬁand it, they abandoned
the well quite suddenly. They saYy it went to water overnight.
Is it ﬁossible that they shut the well in perhaps one day and
then the water just overwhelmed this gas cone? I don't know the
answer, sir.
0 Well, for the gas-water to be past the well or
updip from the weil, and the well is still producing gas, it
would have to be channeled, woulan't it?

n The gas would have to be channeiled in there; that's
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cqrrect.
Q That's yoﬁr testimony, that ihe gas was channeling
to the Wells4before it watefed out? |
A Yes,’sir.
0 I've been comparing your contours with Pan American's:

contours and for the most part -- Well, I'll go into it in a

Thé~5800 contour appears to cross the proration

tract at virtually the same location as Pan American. However,

the 5700 foot contour appears to cross a little bit farther

updip than the Pan American, particularly on the west side of

the unit. I also note that the spacing Offthe 20 féot intervals

-between these two contours on yours is not uniform, whereas

_the 50 foot contours as shcwn on the Pan American is uniform

between the 57 and 5800 foot’contéﬁf.

Now, I would like for you to exPiain to me‘ho& you
varied your 20 foot contours in between the 57 and 58, what
control you would have to do that?

A My, Examiner, this structure map was prepared by
our geo;ogist, Mr. Norman, and I think he would be better
qualified to answer that question,.

MR. UTZ: He may answer the question, if he 1likes,
from where he sits,

MR, NORMAN: Well, of course, when vou go to a smaller

spacing from 50 to 20, there is goiny to be a little more variance.
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b A As you can see throughout the field there was -~ in Section 15,
Y ' for instance, there is a great spacing between 20 foot contours

between minus 5600 and a mirus 5620,

- - -
g? S E { , MR. UTZ: Yes, but you have some control there to do
a7 that; right?
o 5  MR. NORMAN: Thét‘s'right.
- . :
:Z%f - o MR. UTZ: What's the control down here?
if] I | : MR.'NQRMAN: In the sou£h half of 27?2 , ’
‘?.L:: "ﬁ‘ {* e ' MR. UTZ: Right.
| | j MR. NORMAN: Well, we have a well to the . south,
= the Neérbﬁrg—ingrém'Well, and wellé to the Qeét over inlﬁhe
e _west half of 28, the Lynn Myer and the Holt Wells, you have
_ j : got -~ o%é to—the northeast, ~you’ have got a Pan Amerlcan No. 3
- = | Martln, ‘in the north northwest” ‘quarter of 23. I thlnk the;e
- N Vi; a pre££;‘f;1;_aﬁount of control in there and 1 don t seeAM
y E any reason to change the contours. To .me, they are fairly
f uni fo m”éonsidering the geology.
- We have got only one well for 320, you know, and —-
L-‘\ - - ; MR. MAHFOOD: Mr. Examiner, I don't believe that this

is anything unusual to have this ifregular spacing between
contours.

MR, NORMAN} -I>§iégA§buwébﬁiarnote -—= excuse me.
May I still talk?

MR. MAHFOOD: Yes.

MR. NORMAN: I wish you would note there between 20 anad
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29 there is a réal sharpening of the contours thére, and very
closely. And this is in part response to sand build-up in the

channels there bullt to the right or to the left, 901ng through

the east half of 29, And in some of these lnstances, there is

probably some realretruc ural flattenings angd steepenlnq that
aren'! t necessarlly related to sand that you're contourlng,on
top of the hil]l, .

"Mg,‘MAHfbbb: Hr. Examiner, may I point odt alsec
that‘Pan'American"StrQCture-map is based on the correlation
marking and not on the sand itself, whereas hurs,ﬁasAbhsed on
the top of the sand itgelf.

MR. UTZ: Well, giaq you indicate thét the sand
thickness was pretty unifofm?

 MR, MAHFOOD: Yés, sir, byt ic is liﬂ'lbr shale that
o;erlies thisg?

MR. NORMAN: That's shale and sandétone; some limestone.,

MR. MAHFOOD: 1In pPrevious testimony brought before
this Court, I belieVe it has been Presented that this shale and
lime area is off the reservoir.

MR. UTZ: Any other questions of thé Qitness?

MR. LOSEE: I have one. Do I understand the Examiner's
inquiry about the 5700 foot line being different on the two
maps?

MR.MAHFOOD: 1It's the 58 that's different,

MR. UTZ: Yes, the way I eyeball it, your 5700 foot
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| contour passes the eastern or western paft of the unit a little
% o higher than Pan American. !You're almost halfway up. ‘They
ﬁ‘ - are about a third of the way u?. B
| MR. MAHFOOD: w-:en,'"‘:, beg to ’dit_sag-fee.
B MR LOSEE:  Well, Gu;’:eyebalfls dAiffer. Mr. Mahfood,
%; : ‘I have just one question.aﬁdut this 158 acres and thé 122 acres.
,A.£$ And I guess y§u can best clarify for thé Examiner and for
h n _ . Mr. Buell by looking ét Exhibit é. They'acpuallj quit
;. i: producing the Flint Weil~at what pbint in tﬁé pay section;
; :-~E do you know? | R |
E;,;§*,-” "?"” » o MB-.%AQEObbi, Well, I've allowed'tgém Qi;h ﬁhe
{ :: water beinéfhaIEWay‘ﬁp,,but from their testimony, you wouid
‘Lfi"{ " “belive that water is all the‘wayfup now.
,ifi fét o Y- Logﬁﬁl,.WQil,;an,"if,watergwéézalikﬁhe wéy_up,-pgw
;'; t: many acres would be left productive in the -- o
& N ,

- MR. MAHFOOD: Considerably less than this 140 that

I'm allowing.

N ~

i ~H,-,m, oy
R .
}

MR. IOSEE: Would it be the 122 that you calculated

- on the top of the sand?

MR. MAHFOOD: It would be something in that

) neighborhood probably.

,; MR. LOSEE: And 158 is from the bottom of the pay
perforations?

B MR.MAHFGOD: No, sir, from the top of them.
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MR. LOSEE: .I'm sorry. From the --

MR. MAHFOOD: From the iop cf the pay to the lease
line. It's 158. |

MR. LOSEE: And so thét actually if‘it‘s watered outy
ghough, you wouldEﬁave.less than the‘140?
.MR; MAHF@OD: ~That's true:
MR. LOEEE:V If it's completely £he whéie pay'sectiéh;
that? " |

R, MAHFOOD: Yes.

MR. LOSEE: I think-that's all.

MR. UTZ: Afé there other gucstions? The witness
mayAﬁg‘excused. .
- (VI3 tness ekcusedy
VW;JMfoqy?: §ﬁatéhénts in this case?
MR. BﬁELL: Mr. 'xéminer,‘béfbfewﬁé”§é£"ho’sﬁaéﬁﬁéngé,
T would like to offer és an exhibit in order that the Commission

may, have before them when they decide this matter, the

’productive Kistory on our cas Unit No. i. It sho&s very vividly

that this well has over & 1ong period of time produced'small

quahtities of water and through February of 1970 until it went

to one hundred5per cent water shortly thereafter. It was
not prepared as an exhibit. It would be our exhibit number 2.

1 would also like Lee to withdraw it in oxder that I can have

it Xeroxed and furnish a copy to Mr. Losee and to My . Morxris.
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It’é?jﬁst abtabulation of the s;atistidal data on several wells
in the pool including the Flint Gas Uni£ No. 1, which is the
secqﬁd‘froﬁiﬁhe lgft.

- Mﬁ; UTZ: Would this be similar to Yates Exhibit No; --

o Jfé%;ﬁéﬁéiﬁs Ihavén't 1ookéaAat’that éxhibitQVMr. E
ﬁ;aﬁfnéi;>becéuéér;— | o |

: MR. HOSFORD: This does include Qétér production, too,
aﬁdifheiYétés aoeséﬂoﬁ. 0 | v |
| MR. BUELL: I‘glanced at tﬁis and I thought this was

getting into reserves and I objected to it so I didn't think

BETRIC 0 B E Povaio s v
I should éven 'look ‘at it.

: MR. LOSEE: Would you allow us to review it?

3

MR. Bdﬁtﬁ: 'I'd like you to; I want to make you a

MR. LOSEE: ;Mr. Examiner, at this time, I wouid like
to mo§e the introduction of Yates Exhibits 1 through 3.
| ‘ MR.“ﬁfif Without objection, they will be entered
into ihe record ‘'of this case.
(Whereupon, Yates Exhibits 1,
2 and 3 were admitted into

evidence)

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibiﬁ
3 was marked for identification)

MR. BUELL: I have a very short closing statement and
I would like to be last, Mr. Examiner, if I might. I really

don't know what Marathon and Yates are going to recommend. We
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may beAiﬁ agreement. v
’ % S | k MR. UTZ: Who would like gg;ﬁé‘first with the
?7 ‘ . - statements? A
i , . ) »
F | ‘MR. MORRIS: I'll be first.
} ﬂ MR, MORRIS : Marathon 0il Comp_any has not made any -
;i;}1  o “-j“ . ‘ ' independent study of the recoverable‘acreage or the acreage i
F“K*”i’ 7;”\;Ef1 . still having_fécoVeréple gas reserves in this proration unit,
b S .
) ~ and its only recomméﬁdaﬁion'iéythat the Commission e;tablish
-  :~3 7 a penalty{ that is;, establish & prc:étion~unit that would be in
f}, ) conformity with the productive acréage stiil remaining in this
:: proration-uni;. We‘ﬁould also recommend, Mr. Examiner, that -
) ?;ai - : the consideration be given by the Commission to the éxist’ngi'
o »«eifz S ‘Stétéé of the unit and préceed in accordance with Mr. Hosforé'sv
 ° z: recommeﬁdatioﬁ thaﬁiﬁﬁé OVéfpfodué‘dké%a%ﬁéﬂéfwfhé‘ﬁéil“"é“ T
i”? ” _;j‘ dancelled and that the new well, when jt is drilled, be alloﬁed
o BRI to commence Qith neither an overproduced or an underproduced
o . — : .
& e L status.
L — MR. UTZ: Well, Mr. Morris, 1 believe the well is '
underproduced.
N MR. MORRISG: Yes.‘ Well, excuse me. Oour concern is
— that the new well ot commence with any status other than just
a zero status.
- MR. UTZ: In which case the old status would br
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drbpped from the well status and redistributed among the wells
in the pool?

‘MR. MORRIS: Right,

[
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o
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—is-cur recommendatidn in this case,
Qr. Examiner. |
MR. UTZ: Just this case§
MR. BUELL: Yes, sir. I'm limiting ?hat statement .
to this case.

MR, LOSEE: Mr. Examiner, we also concur with Pan

American in.this case with rcspect to not permitting the new

- proposed Flint No. 2 Well to make up the ufdéfﬁfaﬁﬁééd

status of the No. 1. At that point we probabiy depart from

- concuring with Pan American. We don't want to take a position

that they should not be permitted to drill the unorthodox
well because our testimony indicates even on a volumeﬁtic
calculation that there is some gas in the northeasteriy portion
of the proration unit. We would like to call the Commission's
attention to the application of Mr. Lynn Myer, which was Case
No. 3652. Ve would like foxr Pan American to be uniform throuéh-
out the field, in which they advise the Commission by telegram --
the case was 3632,

Mr.D. L. Ray -- and I conld guote, but Mr. Myer
requests a location in the northeast gquarter of Section 32 to
dedicéte the east half of Section 32 to a well which the

unorthodox locaticon was approved and the well was dry. But the

[
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point I make is that in that éase, Pan American requested
that no more than the 160 acres be dedicated to the off-pattern
well, |

. ’ ) As they have testified with probably two or three

oxceptions, all‘the.wells'andiail of the eighteen wells in
this Atoka-Penn Field are on a ‘uniform basis. We think the -

reserves presentation, without aﬁy‘effort>to‘attack the pro-

rationiﬁﬁ formula of allocatiéﬁ of acreage only, cleérly reflects

that Pan American has récoveréd substantially all of the
iq‘ﬂ o ;AM;:~4 e ] . ¥eserves in place undéf“itS’p%oration~unit. We think that is
a factor to consider when théiCbmmissidn, in approVing the

-

unorthodox location, offsets Such aGQantagefas’ﬁéh American may

;% LT 3 . have by reason of drilling the secénd well in. the spacing unit

E; N ,W‘;ui , ~ ‘upstructure.
We feel like that the only very definite evidence
~ , on the amount of acreage tha& is presently productive within

the south half of this SeCtidn 22,is that presented by Yates,

Mr. Hosford estimated, withodt a statement that he plenimdtered:
S —~ that his lower line of twentﬁ-five per cent was a proper
penalty and that the well atéits present location, drawing

the contour through it, left;nd”ﬁoré than 160. And here again;
-~ my eyeballs may differ witih éhe Exéminer, but I say it's
something less than 160 at tﬁe present point, concurring really
with Mr. Mahfood's testimonyithat the maximum that could be

- assigned is that portion of the reservoir wherein water is above
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the top of the sand at 158 acreS‘andfﬁhe portion betweenvfhat
and the base of the sand at 122 acres above the ‘water. ’

Yates takes the position that the mean average'between
those two of 140 acres -- no more tﬁan that should be dedlcated
to the well‘or really not ded1rated, but 'a formula should be
14 30-seconds.

I thlnk that's all I have.

“MR. BUELL: May it please the Examiner, 1'11 be very
brief and I would iike to state at the outset -- if 1 don't,
I'liléorget i£’~— that this partlcular appllcatlon as so often
happens , thak time‘;s'of~the essence., And I'm advised that

the pximafy terms on most if not all the 1eases,1n thle_particular

unit have expired and the oniy thing that is hoidiﬁg thqse

‘leéseé, nas” peen Bro ﬂantlon. The.leases do cc“taln ‘a 60- day
workover redrilling clause, so I ﬁould urge the‘Compissxon,
if they ean, witheut any inconvenience to them, to act as
rapldly as they pOSSlbly can. I made all the arguments I'm
901ng to make about the Yates collateral attack on the
allocatxon formula. I think my arguments are all through the
record on that. To me, this case is really simple.

1f you believe tbe performance of the Flint Gas Unit
No. 1, if you pelieve the testimeny of Mr. Hos ford that water
has channeled or coned or fingered into that well, this
~pp11oatlon should be granted wi£h a twenty-five pex cent

penalty. If you believe the testimony of the vates witness., that
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rather than water channeling into the well, on the contrary,
gas has been channeling dpwn to it, it should be granted With’
a fifty per cent penalty.
~~~:¢If ?he Commission sees fit to grant o fifty per cent
penélty,>y6u might-gs yell issue an order‘denying‘it because I
doubt if the well would ever be drilled with a penalty of that

magnitude.

applicaﬁienwwith a twenty-five per cent penaity.

MR. UTZ: Other statements? The case will be taken

under advisement.

(Whe:eupon, a discussion was held
off the record) '

MR. UTZ: We'll reopen the case. Mr., Bucll offered

some data on gas -and water production for five wells and these

'will probably be the Fiint and offsetting weils?

MR. BUELL: -i‘believe it is, yes, éif; Just glancing
at that, it indicates to me that it is.

MR. UTZ: You wanted to offer it as Exhibit No. 2?

MR. BUELL: Yes, sir.

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit

No. 2 was marked for identification .

and offered into evidence)
MR. MAHFOOD: May I point out that the Flint Well has

been completed in the A zone only in the past two and a half
years?

MR. LOSEE: B?
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‘MR.MAHFOOD: No, I'm sorry. Nét the Flint, the
Hawkins.Well. |
MR. UTZ: Without objection, Pan American's
Exhibit'No} 2 will be entered into the record jin this case.

The case will be taken under advisement.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN TEE MATTER OF THE HBARING e

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMIESION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THR PURPOSE OF CONBIDERING:
- CASB No. 4359
Order No. R-3970

APPLICATION OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM
CORPORATION FON- AM UNORTHODOX GAS WELL
LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, NEW HBXICO

XOM 3

... Tais cause came on for hciring at 9 a.m. on May 27, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexice, before Examiner llvia A. Utz '

NOW, on this 3xd day of June, 1970, thc conniuion, a

‘guorum baino present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Rxaminer, and being fully adviged

in the premises,

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required byv

il law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjcct

mattcr thcroo!.

(2) That the applicant, Pan American Petrclsum Corporation,
seeks an exception to the Special Rules and Regulations for the
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool to drill a gas well at an unorthodox
location 1650 feet from the S8ocuth line and 950 feet from the West
line of Section 22, Township 18 Counth, Range 26 East, NMPM, Bddy
County., New Mexico.

(3) That the Special Rules and Regulaticns governing the
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool provide that each well completed or
recompleted in said pool shall be located in the northwest quarter
or the southeast quarter of the section and shall be located no
nearer than 930 feet to the outer boundary of the quarter section
nor nearer than 330 feet toO any governmental quarter-quarter sec-
tion line.
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_il CASR Ro, 4339
Order No. R-3970

sald Section 22.

of gas in the Atoka
from the southeast.

(6) -That the

(4) That the 8/2 of sald Se

to applicant'e Flint Gas Com Well No.

(3) That said Flint Gas Cc
-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool

proposed locat
22, is an off-pattern quarx

dence indicates that a well 4r

. (7). That the evi
should ernicounter the ply section

proposed non-standard location
above the gas/watexr contact.

lative rights of offset

(6) That the corre
s assigned a s

bcvipﬁtirod'it the s
for the subject pool.

ubject well 1

 (9) That to offaet the ar
opsrators by ths drilling of a well at the
location, the allowalble for

his just an
will prevent the econ

exception to t
& Regulations governin
hereby authorized to a
from the Sou

‘of Section 22,

- {190) !hut approval of the provosed unorthodox location will

not vioclate corxelative rights
opportunity to produce
from the subject pool,
the drilling of unnecessa
| azising from the arilling of an excessive n
otherwise prevent waste,
more than 62.50 percent of a
Pennsylvanian Gas PoOl.

ry wells, avoid the

provided the subiject wall rsceives
standard allowable for the Atoka— -

IT I8 THEREFORE ORDERED 3

(1) That the applicant,
is hereby granted an
of the Special Rules an
vanian Gas Pool and is
an unorthodox location 1650 feet
from the West line
East, NMPM, Eddy County,

New Mexico.

ction 22 is presently dedicated
1 located in the SE/4 of

om Well No. 1 is

due to an influx of wat

fon, in the 8W/4 of salid Section
ter section location.

advantage to be gained over offset
proposed non—stqndard

said well should be reduced.

and will afford the applicant the
share of the gas
omic loss caused by
augmentation of risk
umber of wells, and

4 equitable

Pan American petroleum Corporation,
he well location requirements
g the Atoka-Pennsyl-
rill a gas well at
th line and 990 fest

Township 18 8South, Range 26

no longer producti#

illed at the

opo:até:s will
tapdn:d allowable

wamadsas A0
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Order No. R-3%970

BT ORT I IGCT AN S o B et A a8  rn st e e L

A N N R D T A b L WA RSN ARG IS M 5 A R, i B o

BT T

(2) That an acreage factor for proration purposes of 0.625
shall be assigned to said well. i

- °(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sGry. '

"DONR at Santa Fe, New unxico. on the day and year hereinabove
dcaignatad

BTATE OF l!W MEXICO

eex/
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CASE 4359:

" Doaket No. 13-70

' DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY. - MAY 27, 1970

92 AM. - OIL-CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING -~ SANTA RE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will bedheafd before Elvis A. Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examinher:

CASE 4357:

CASE. 4358:

CASE 4360:

CASE 4341:

Application of Stallworth 0il & CGas for an unorthodeox o5il well
location, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-=
styled cause, seeks-authority to drill} an infill prcducing oil
well ‘at an unorthodox- location, 1315 fest from the South and
East lines of Se¢tion 25, Township 16 Scuth, Range 30 East, in
‘its Square Lake Grayburg-San Andres Waterflood Project, Eddy
County, New Mexico.

a
i

Application of Union Oil Ccmpany of California for a non-standard
gas proration unit and unortheodox location, Roosevelt County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval
for a 240-acre non-standard gas proration unit compriéing the
NE/4 and E/2 SE/4 of Section 18, Township 8 Scuth, Range 38 East,

. Bluitt-San Andres Associated Pool,  Roosevalt County, New Mexico,
' to be dedicated to its Federal 18 Well Ne. 2 at an unorthedox

location 660 feet from the South and East lines of said Section
18. Applicant further requests that the allowable assigned to
the subject well be effective as of May 1, 1970.

‘Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an un-
orthodox gas well!location, Eddy Covrty, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to drill a gas well
at an unorthodox location 1650 feet from the South line and 990
feet from the West line of Section 22, Tcownship 18 South, Range
26 East, Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas Pocl, Eddy County, New Mexicc.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation to directicn-
ally drill, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,in the above-
styled cause, seeks authority to locaite its Bysrs “"A" Wesll No.
30 at a point 663 Ffeet from the Norih line and 1¢35 feat from
the West iine of Section 3, Tewnskip 19 Souih, Range 38 East:,
Hobbs. (Grayburg-San Andres} Pccl, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico, and
directionally drill said well to a bottom-hoie lcocation 330
feet from the North line and 1650 feet from the West line of
said Section 3.

(Continued from the April 29, 1970, Exaniner Hearing)
Application of Pan American Petrcleum Corporation for twe non-

standard gas proration . units, Lea Ccunty. New MexXico. 'Applicant,'

in the above-styled cause, seeks approval <of two nen-standard




Examiner Hearing -- May 27, 197C
~-2- Docket No., 13-70

(Case 4341 contiried)

gas proration units fox its Stzte ngn Tract'l“ Well No. 5,
_a-dual cvompletion, located 198C fFest from the Morth line

and 660 feet from the West ilnP of Secf1on 36, Tﬁwnshlp

21 South Rangv 37 Eaut Tea County, New Mexico, said units

to be comprlsud as folleows:

' RBlingbry Gas Ponl - 240 acres - ¥W/4
C ' ) and W/2 NE/4

Tubb Gas Pool - 200 acres - W/2 Nw/é,
NE/4 \W/4 and W/2 NE/4 ‘

B CASE 4361: Appllcatlon of Read & Stevens for 2n unorthoiox gas well
T : ;ja ‘location, Chaves Countj, Naw Mex1co. Applzcants, in the
: : s above-styled cause, seek authority to drill & gas well at an

unorthodox location $90 feet from the South and West lines
of Sectlon 6, Township 15 South, Range 28 East, Buffalo
Valley Pennsylvanlan Gas Pool, Cunaves County, New Mexico, to’
_be dedicated to a gas precraticon unit compllslng the W/2

of said Seétion 6.

CASE 4362: Appllcatlon of William . geyay for a non-sitandard gas pro-
: ratlon unit or compulsory pcoling, Eddy County, New Mexico;
Appllcant in the above-styled cause, seeks approva1 for "a , 7

. e e . .318.9%acre non=standard gas prération unit comprising Tiots 1. PR

+ “and 2 and ‘the E/2 NW/4, and NE/4 of Section 7, Tcwnship 20

' ' South, Range 25 East, ' Dagger DrawsMorrow Gas Pcol, Eddy County,
New Mexico, or a 478-acr¥e non-standsrd unit comprising Lots 1,
2, 3,-and 4, and the E/2 W/2, and NE/4 of said Secticn 7. 1In
the alternative, applicant seeks an order poeling zll miheral
interests from the surface of the grocno down te and includin
the Morrow formation vnderiylng said Section 7. The acreags
in the above proposals is to be dedicatsad +o a well 1650 feet
from the Norxth and West lines cf said Ssgéion 7 wnich is to be
re-entered.

CASE 4382+ (Contlnued £pom the May 13, 1970, Examiner Hearing)
Application of Jack L. McClellan for the creation of a new gas
pool cx, in the eiternative, the establishment of pool rules for
two existing pools, Chaves and Lea Countizs, New Mexico. Appli-
cant, in ths above-styled cause, sesks the areation of a new
Queen gas pool comprising the following-described acreage:

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW_MEXICO

Sect;cn 11: SF/4




~~Examiner Hearing - May 27, 1970 | . Docket No. 13-70

-3-
~ (Case 4352 continued)

CHAVES COUNTY, NEW MEXICO :

Township 15 South, Range 29 East
Séction 12: SW/4

Section 13: Nw/4

Section 14: E/2 ‘
Section 23: NE/4 and Sw/4

In the alternative applicant seeks the promulgation of special rules for
the Sulfmar—Queen;P681, Chaves'COﬂnty,‘ana%bbhﬁirgngdéén ?bdi}TChaVés and -
Lea Counties, New Mexido, as sEparate“ozfés‘cdﬁé&lidéted'péals,vinéludihg
provisions for the classification of oil and gas wells, spacirg: and well
location requirements for oil and gas wells, and an allocation formula for

- withdrawals by oil wells and gas wells.
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ATWOOD, MALONE, MANN & COOTER © & - vere paweos [eesnieed)
. - . - CHARLES F. MALONE
LAWYERS o o~ RUSSELL O, MARNR
. PAUL A COOTER
. > B80B F.TURNER
s - ROBERT A.JOHRSON
- JOHN W. BASSETT
=X [l —_—
- — ROBERT E,SABIK

P. 0. DRAWER 700 RUFUS E.THOMPSON

SECURITY NATIONAL BANK BUILDING
ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO 88201 |
[sos) e22-6221 -

‘May 20, 1970 .

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.
Oil Conservation Commission
State Land Office Building

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Examiner Hearing May 27, 1970
Cases Nos. 4359, 4360 and 4341

Dear Mr. Porter:

We would‘appreciate your filing the enclosed Entries of Ap-

e pEATANCE in ﬁhg;‘“t'hree ‘cases mentioned above.

Thank you and with regards,

Very truly yours,

cc: Guy Bucll, Esquire

e i s s M F R SRR R

v




"BEFORE ‘I'HE OLL GONSER VATION COMMISSION

| | . STATE OF NEW MEXICO

| IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION
o _ OF PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM COR-

; ~ PORATION FOR AN UNORTHODOX GAS -
WELL, ATOKA-PENNSYLVANIAN GAS
POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO,

Case No. 4359

ENTRY OF APPEARANCE

The undersigned Atwood, Malone, Mann & Cooter of Roswell,
New Mexico, hereby enter their appearance herein fof}the Applicant, o
Pan American Petroleum Corporation, with Guy ‘Bi'feil, Esquire, of

Fort Wo rth, Texas.

ATWOOD;, MALON‘E, MANNM&“CQOTEM‘R_' S A

Attorneys for Pan Amencan
mDni-rn]_onm (‘ornnrahon .

P, O. Drawer 700

Roswell, New Mexico 88201
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

LN Ln& M2TTER OF Ldu BEARING = . - 4 j A
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVAT1ON é;{P‘u/”

COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR <:::::,,,——__.__,

THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
CASE No., _4359

Orderr Noo R- 22 270

"N

- ey AT eI SIITAA DT RI/

4 e ',f

APPLICATION OF PAN 'AMERICAN PETROLEUM N Gt

CORPORATION FOR: AN UNORTHODOX ‘GAS WELL W /#/7”

OCATION, EDDY COUNTY NEW MEXICO. NS
YW 177
ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:
_ This cause came on' for hearing at 9 a:m. on _May 27 , 1922#
at Santa Fe, New Mexigo, before Examiner _Elvis A. Utz .
“NOW, on this day of __ June , 1970, the Commission, a

quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,

" and -the recommendatlons -0f the Examlner, and‘being fully advised -

1n the premlses,
FINDS:

(1) That due public hotice having been given as reéuired by

law, the Comm1551on "has’ ]urlsdlctlon oL ithis -uube"and the- °"k"=ﬂk~mw4».

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Pan American Petroleum Corporation,
seeks an exception to the Special Rules and Regulations for the
Atoka-Pennsylvanian Gas éool to drill a gas well at an unorthodox
location 1650 feet from the South line and 390 feet from the West
line of Section 22, Township 18 South, Range 26 East, NMPM, Eddy
County,; New Me%ico.

(3) That the Special Rules and Regulations governing the
Atoké—PennsylVanian Gas Pool provide that each well completed

or recompleted in said pool shall be located in the northwest

guarter or the southeast quarter of the section and shall be
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CASE No. 4359

990 feet to the outer boundary of the -
quarter sectioh nor nearer than
located no nearer than,330 feet to any governmental quarter- -guarter

; gsection line.

- a‘ézﬁtdgtaAiahﬂwlghboaJ e/ R

| &.;Aﬁ s*5/¢7

W/
(é‘? WM W&u&b—v%&t&eh /,«w S

A R A L

' i
b %/ (® That the correlative rights of offset operators will
} be impaired if the subject well is assigned a standard allowable '
i for the subject pcol. ;
SN c
P (7/ (@) That to offset the advantage to be ‘gained over offset * ‘,
operators by the drilling of a well at the ‘proposed non-standard - '
‘ locatlon, the allowable for said well should be reduced.
H
s |
; ([0] (Qv) That approval of the proposed unorthodox location will i
. not violate correlative rights and will afford the applicant the
L. opportunity to produce his just and equitable share of the gas
N from the subject pool, will prevent the economic loss caused by ;
« the drllllng of unnecessary wells, avoid the augmentat:.on of rxgﬁ&“_ g e e
1 EEREEE IR RISTR A T o S R S i e Y e O e e S S R S e PEATE I ans A
!
!
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to said well

pool, comprisin

fode

f said Secti 22,

the

t a standard 3R0-acre gas P oration\g:i;if(idjcgié
shall be de ated

o eaetevpg o ragrat AP L e S AT Y

(Bl

entry of suc

sary-

designated.

(j%?!ﬁ That an acreage

‘o-‘z--f shall be assigned té said well.

- ~“DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico,

tor for proration purposes of

at jurisdictibn of this cause is retained for the

h further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

on the day and year hereinabove
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P e Box 871 SANTA FE NMEX= %4;57
PAN wsmcax REQUESTS THAT YBU SCHEDULE HEARING TO BE

‘,,ZANB 1650y FSL. sscrma 55L 1.313_3 mlsce_ THE arEcset.
: B - C.U a3 é;“- Ulraﬂi

,1757, 1000 Se KEHTUGKY. RSSHELLg NEW NEX“CG’

IHCLUBED ON MAY 27 BGCKET T@ CBNSIBER UN@RTHOD@X LBCAT!BN'

FBR FLINT GAS HNIT !ELL NO e 24 ATOKA PENN FOOL, EDBY
CBUﬁTY. HEI iEXfCBo BHSRTHGDGX LOC%T'GS TG_FE 990' FHL
OPERATQRS TQ TH!S LBCATI&N ARE YATES PETROL UH CDMPAHY,,
207 4TH ST ARTES!A. NEW HEXlCﬁ AND TOH Le INGRAM, BOX

DOCKET MAILED

- ® L RAY PAN AMERICAN PETROLEUM CORPORATON= H-70

WU 12071 (R 5-69)
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CASE 4360: Application of PAN AM. - o e
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